

## Ref. No. GG: 2/S. 1A Vol. II

20<sup>th</sup> June, 2022

Dear Mr. President,

I wish to inform The Honourable The Senate that, with the approval of The Honourable Prime Minister, it is proposed that in accordance with the provisions of Section 33 of the Constitution of Barbados, I will continue to perform the functions of the Office of the President from 19th June to 27th June, 2022.

As The Honourable The Senate will not be meeting prior to the extension of the acting period, it will not be possible for the usual formal Message to be sent to your Chamber. Will you, therefore, please bring the extension of acting formally to the attention of The Honourable The Senate when next it meets.

Yours faithfully,

ACTING PRESIDENT

His Honour The President
The Honourable The Senate
Parliament Buildings
Trafalgar Street
Bridgetown